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      2 March 2017
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TOWN OF NEWBURGH

PLANNING BOARD

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS

PROJECT:



PET HOTEL AND DAYCARE (MIDDLEHOPE VET)
PROJECT NO.:


12-19
PROJECT LOCATION:

SECTION 9, BLOCK 3, LOT 22.1 & 23 & 22.2
REVIEW DATE:


24 FEBRUARY 2017
MEETING DATE:


2 MARCH 2017
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:
T.M. DEPUY ENGINEERING & LAND SURVEYING, P.C.

1. The property transfer table on the lot line change plan lists Lot 22.1 twice.  The second lot existing parcel table should be relabeled. 

2. As part of the lot line and site plan shared parking arrangements/unified site plan notes and agreements must be provided for Mike Donnelly’s review.  
3. Use of the gravel parking area on the northeast portion of the site should be addressed.  Will continued use of this gravel parking area be part of the proposed site plan?

4. The Long Form EAF submitted identifies the site as potential habitat for endangered species. Information from the National Heritage Foundation should be received.  Proximity of the site to the Hudson River may have included the endangered Sturgeon species or Indiana Bats due to the location of the project in Orange County.  This information should be provided to complete the file.
5. Depth to ground water should be filled out in the Long Form EAF based on any available information sources.

6. The lot line change is being undertaken to meet Zoning Bulk requirements for the new structure.  This method was discussed at a work session with the Applicants representative to resolve potential zoning bulk compliance issues.

7. Lot 22.2 contains the existing kennel which does not meet front yard set back for the B Zone.  The existing kennel will be incorporated into the proposed Pet Hotel and Day Care Facility.  This results in a pre existing non conforming zoning issue which will require relief from
the Zoning Board of Appeals based on the lot line change and site plan application being presented.

8. Parking calculations identified two accessible parking spaces located near the Veterinary Hospital.  Plans should address accessibility to the Pet Hotel/Day Care Facility.  Placement of a cross walk should be evaluated from the parking lot to the front entrance across the drop off access drive.

9. Sheet SP-1 Owners Endorsement Note should be removed as site plan will not be filed with the County.  Only the Lot Line Change plan sheet 1of 1 will be filed at the County.

10. Legal documents and maintenance agreements regarding shared septic facilities to be located on the newly created larger lot must be provided for review.

11. Surface discharge of the treated effluent requires NYSDEC approval.

12. Pedestrian scale 14 foot high light poles are identified on the site.

13. Access drives should be reviewed by NYSDOT.
14. County Planning referral is required.  Plans are adequate at this time for referral to both agencies.

15. This office will defer all review of the subsurface sanitary sewer disposal system with the surface discharge to the NYSDEC as they have jurisdiction.  A SPDES permit will be a condition of final approval.

16. Cross grading easements may be required as grading crosses proposed property lines.

17. Plan will require Architectural review submissions in the future.

18. A soil erosion and sediment control plan should be developed.  In addition the amount of disturbance on the site should be identified.  SWPPP in compliance with NYSDEC and Town requirements should be prepared.
19. Details of the proposed retaining wall to the rear of the structure should be added to the plans.  Retaining wall will require a Building Permit.

20. Details of the proposed sidewalks and stairways should be added to the plans.

21. Future submissions should contain a landscaping plan. 

Respectfully submitted,

McGoey, Hauser and Edsall

Consulting Engineers, D.P.C.

_________________________ 

Patrick J. Hines
Principal  
PJH/kbw
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